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TITLE:
AN ACT to authorize the city of New York to discontinue certain land as park land.

BACKGROUND:

According to the Sponsor’s Memorandum in Support (“MIS”), this legislation would authorize the city of New York to discontinue as mapped park land the section of the existing Shore Parkway—a part of the Belt Parkway system—between Brigham Street and Flatbush Avenue to establish a parks and parkway corridor through a portion of Marine Park for park and parkway purposes.  


The MIS indicates that a 1.75 mile stretch of Shore Parkway, including the bridge over Gerritsen Inlet and its approach roadways, was built by the City of New York on mapped park land, Brooklyn Marine Park, in 1939.  Though the New York City Department of Transportation (DOT) currently maintains this parcel of Shore Parkway, this land has been mapped as park land under the jurisdiction of the New York City Department of Parks and Recreation (“Parks Department”) for the past 65 years.  The MIS points out that this bill would correct the oversight made in 1939 by mapping the land for parkway purposes in conformity with the way the rest of the parkway is mapped.  


According to the MIS, the land to be discontinued includes a new net paved area of 1.37 acres necessary for the realignment of the Gerritsen Inlet Bridge, one of seven bridges on the Belt Parkway due to be rehabilitated or reconstructed by DOT over the next decade.  The existing Gerritsen Inlet Bridge has experienced severe deterioration affecting its structural integrity due to age and wear and tear.  The new bridge would be placed at a slightly different alignment to improve traffic safety during construction, and would be designed for speeds of 60 miles per hour and to resist seismic loads.  Furthermore, the new bridge and approach roadway would be wider to accommodate three standard 12 foot wide traffic lanes, shoulders of differing widths on the bridge and approach roadway, and a 12 foot bike/pedestrian walkway on the east bound side.  


As required by the legislation, the discontinuance of the land as park land would be contingent on the identification of replacement park land to be identified at a later stage by DOT and the Parks Department and which would be transferred to the Parks Department before the start of construction.  DOT would also be reconstructing a bike/pedestrian path restoring the landscape and installing a 210 foot long, 30 foot high mesh safety fence to stop errant golf balls  reaching the Parkway along the affected area of the Marine Park Golf Course.

PROPOSED LEGISLATION:

Section one of this bill would authorize the City of New York to discontinue the use as park land the land described in section 3 of the bill.  Section 1 would also authorize the City to use such land to establish a parks and parkway corridor through a portion of Marine Park for park and parkway purposes.

Section two of this bill would condition this authorization on the requirement that the City dedicate land of equal fair market value of the land being discontinued as park land and/or funds in an amount equal to or greater than fair market value of the land being discontinued as park land for capital improvements to existing park and recreational facilities.

Section three describes the geographic coordinates and boundaries of the property in question.

FISCAL IMPLICATIONS:
See Finance Division Fiscal Impact Statement.

EFFECTIVE DATE:

This legislation would take effect immediately.  
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